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Addendum to my testimony submitted 3/4/2025 

RE: HB 3012 

(Allowing 16 and 17 year olds voting rights) 

 

The funding networks tied to this Bill's resource "NEXT UP" are many and a number 

also are recipients of USAID funding. Many of these NGO's are not representative of 

conservative values. 

 

Some agents, directors and representatives of these many groups obviously to me 

have conflicts of interest. My opinion.  

 

They include but not limited to: 

National Endowment of Democracy  

Rockefeller Philanthropy  

Alliance for Youth Organization  

Consortium for Elections 

National Democratic Institute  

Global Communities  

World Vision 

Fidelity Investments 

Inter News Network  (creates propaganda for Global) 

New America Foundation  

National Endowment for Democracy  

Institute of International Education  

Board of Trustees of the Leland 

Save the Children  

Social and Environmental Entrepreneurs  

Windward Fund 

Tides Foundation  

Pact Inc 

World Resources Institute  

Environmental Defense Fund 

East-West Management Institute  

Justice Innovation  

Tides Center 

Scholars at Risk 

University of Pittsburgh 

Kaiser Foundation Hospitals  



Oregon Community Fund 

Freedom House  

The George Washington University  

Proteus Fund 

NEO Philanthropy  

The Trustees of Columbia University  

American Institute for Research  

and more. 

 

Tax dollars from all 50 states is being used to harm Oregonians.  These NGO's that 

are behind the push for this Bill are from Portland. Oregon. The 3 million residents of 

this state do not all live in Portland and do not want to be like Portland.  

Children should not be used to gain votes, they should be left to be kids. Stop 

exploiting them for political gain. 

 

Sincerely  

Lori Shaw 

Keizer, Oregon  

503.949.5248  

 

Part 2 - Addendum to Testimony submitted 3/4/2025 prior to submission deadline  

 

 


